Information for High School Students

Welcome to Central Oregon Community College! High school students (15 and older) taking credit
classes with COCC and their parent(s) are expected to review and understand the following information:

>

All High School students must take COCC’s placement test and test into MTH 60 and WR 65
regardless of what classes the student intends to take (placement test reservations are available
online once a student has successfully completed COCC’s application for admission).

Central Oregon Community College is an adult-oriented learning environment and standard
admission requirements are that students be 18 or older or possess a high school diploma or
GED. As such, course content, instructor focus and class discussions will not be amended for
underage students. Additionally, COCC staff expects mature, adult behavior at all times from all
students, regardless of age.

Due to federal privacy regulations, COCC will not provide information on attendance, class
schedule, grades, balance due details or course progress to anyone other than the student. If the
student wishes to have this information shared with a parent, guardian, high school counselor or
other person, the student must submit a “Release of Information” form to Enrollment Services.

All students are required to follow all policies regarding grading, class attendance, registration
and payment deadlines; exceptions will not be made because of age. A complete listing of
policies can be found in the COCC catalog on the COCC web site.

Grades earned in classes will become part of the student’s official transcript and will not be
eligible for adjustment at a later date due to age.

Students interested in using credits earned at COCC towards high school requirements should
work with the high school counselor to determine those requirements (note that academic
advising towards COCC certificate or degrees is available to interested students). COCC is not
responsible for advising towards high school graduation requirements.

Students may take advantage of all available student services, including tutoring, library services
and academic advising.

High school students are not eligible for federal financial aid.



